MOTION

On February 16, 2024, Council approved a transfer of $750,000 for the continued recycling of
recreational vehicles (RVs) in the City (C.F. 22-1324). To effectuate this service, the Board of
Police Commissioners contracted with SA Recycling who tows and disposes RVs that are in
disrepair or pose an environmental hazard to the public (C-144631). As of January 31, 2024, the
City Administrative Officer reports that 73 RVs have been authorized for disposal through this
contract.

City residents are reporting an increase in cases of RVs catching fire and burning in the public
right of way. Fortunately, under the current contract with SA Recycling, “a burnt-frame chassis
that consists of at least 70 percent recyclable metals by weight shall be accepted free of charge
by SA Recycling.” However, in many cases prior to the prompt removal and disposal of the
vehicle, the Bureau of Sanitation (LASAN) must first remediate the burnt-frame RV. LASAN
ensures that any excess debris is removed before the vehicle is transported to the disposal facility.
At present, LASAN requires a two-week lead time to undertake remediation in such cases of
hazardous, burnt-frame RVs in the public right of way.

To ensure that the public is protected from the dangerous conditions posed by burnt-frame RVs,
LASAN should review and revise their protocols to address this safety issue immediately.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Council instruct the Bureau of Sanitation, with the assistance

of the Chief Legislative Analyst, to develop a protocol to prioritize the remediation of burnt-
frame RVs in the public right of way and report to Council with recommendations for

implementation.
PRESENTED BY:  ( 4(/—4 i

JORX'S. LEE
Councilmember, 12 DisiTict s

. -
SECONDED BY: Q'B[QM ’ﬁgk ) b
F

djw

FEB 2 3 20



